
Published Notice of an Amendment to the Club Bylaws 

 This notice will be published for three months in the Plinker and on the club website in 
accordance with CCRP Bylaws. A vote by the full Board of Directors will follow at the first 
meeting after the three months. 

 A clarification is needed in paragraph G of Article IV and is added as the ending sentence 
of paragraph G as follows: 

 “Work hours and certifications are to be recorded on the assessment work hours card 
and the original submitted by the member, completely filled out, with the member’s annual 
dues and proof of NRA membership upon receipt of their annual invoice.” 

 While the assessment deduction for new member recruitment has been in effect for 
some time now, the decision was never voted into the club Bylaws. The following paragraph is 
to placed at the end of paragraph G under Article IV. 

 “Members may reduce their annual assessment of $80.00 by recruiting new members 
who join the club. The reduction is $40.00 per new member and is limited to two reductions 
per calendar year. Accordingly, two new members will bring the recruiting member’s 
assessment to a zero balance for that member’s calendar year and will be credited to the 
member’s account for the anniversary following the recruiting. Recruiting assessment 
reductions are applicable only to assessments, will not apply to dues, are not transferable nor 
do they roll-over to the following year if more than two new members are recruited in one 
year. The recruiting and proof of the new member’s completion of the New Member 
Orientation can be recorded on the assessment work hours cards, certified by the NMO 
instructor, the club Training Officer, or a member of the Executive Committee, and then 
submitted by the recruiting member with their annual dues and proof of NRA membership.” 

 For questions and comments, contact the club president, Chris Moffet, through the 
contacts link on the club website, www.ccrpclub.org .   5Aug2020 

http://www.ccrpclub.org/

